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ago, she will remain in the school for two years as a
teacher, or as an evangelistic worker, during which time
she will receive her board and fifty cents a month, her
parents paying her other expenses.

Hayama O Hisa San, who was partly supported for four
years by the Niagara Falls Auxiliary, left last month, to be
married very soon. She graduated three years ago, since
which time she has done most efficient work in the school,
and also in outside evangelistic work. Her consistent
Christian life has been a power for good amongst her

' associates. She is and will be much missed. In her place

we have been fortunate in securing a young girl, a graduate
of & mission school in Y okohama, and one who appears to
have a beautiful spirit. She will do some teaching in the
school, and also assist in evangelistic work.

The Sunday Schools have been carried on ag usual ; the
weekly prayer-meeting, conducted by the girls, has been
helpful, and the weekly testimonies in the class-meeting
show a continued desire for a higher life. -

Last Sunday’s class-meeting—the first one of the new
term—was particularly good. In answer to a request made
at that meeting, the evening® was set apart for a special
prayer-meeting to ask God’s blessing on our school.

Since It5 San left, our most advanced daily Bible lesson
has been taught by Mr. Tayama, our pastor, He isa
thoroughly good man, ¢ rooted and grounded in the faith,”
and we believe a true friend to the school.

The new term b.gan April 10th, since which seven new
pupils have entered. The greatest desire of our hearts is
that no girl who enters our schocl-home may leave it until
she knows Christ as her personal Saviour.

(Signed) M. J. CUNNINGHANM.

Shizuoka—Evaugelistic Work.

We have succceded in commencing a Weorkers’ meeting,
and to.day, in addition to our workers, we invited the
committee of women in charge of the Church Women’s
Meeting. In this way we hope to get our women interested
in ways and means for helping those aroupd them.




